
  The Voice of Holy Trinity   

 

 
February 2010          Ò... Since the kingdom of God is not just words, i t  is power.Ó         1 CORINTHIANS 4:20       

HOLY TRINITY GREEK ORTHODOX CATHEDRAL  +  PORTLAND   +   OREGON 
! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! !        

SPRING SPIRITUAL TRAINING 
    As we have physical training for the body to make it 
fit for work and for playing various sports, in the same 
way we have training for the spirit to prepare it and 
predispose it for spiritual achievements.  The athletes 
competing in the Olympics train for months and years 
to qualify for the games.  In the spring, baseball teams 
start training for the forthcoming baseball season.  Our 
dancers rehearse for the competition at the annual Folk 
Dance Festival. 
 

    Our Church opens the spring spiritual season with 
the Pre-Lenten Sundays and Great Lent.  The Gospel 
reading for the Sunday of Zacchaeus emphasizes his 
great desire to see Jesus.  When Zacchaeus met Jesus, 
his outlook on life and the people around him changed 
dramatically.  He realized his sinful, unjust behavior, his 
selfish exploitation of the people, and a repentant 
Zacchaeus offered to make amends.  And he did.  Jesus 
responded to Zacchaeus' desire, came to his house, and 
brought salvation to him and his household.  We also 
need to have such an inner, eager desire to see Jesus, to 
come in personal contact with Him as we prepare to 
enter the spiritual training season of Great Lent. 
 

    The Canaanite woman reminds us that we need to 
cultivate within ourselves humility and great faith in 
God, in order to overcome the many obstacles of 
rejection and exclusion that might come our way.  Jesus 
commended the Canaanite woman's great faith and 
healed her daughter. 
 

    In addition to faith in God and eagerness to see 
Him, we need to avoid the boastfulness of the Pharisee 
and acquire the humble self-awareness of the Publican.  
It was a good thing that both of them went to the 
Temple of Solomon to pray.  All of us need to come to 
Church, open our hearts, and pray to God.  What 
oxygen is for the lungs, prayer is for the spirit.  But we 
need to purify our intentions and watch the way we 
pray to God and how we treat our brothers and sisters.  
The Pharisee was condemned by God for his pride and 
boastfulness and for judging and tearing down his 

brother.  The Publican was accepted because he 
acknowledged his sinfulness before God, repented for 
his sins, and asked God in humility to forgive him.  
God accepted his contrite prayer and saved him.  We 
come to Church not to boast of our achievements or to 
criticize others.  We come to Church to open our 
hearts to God, to confess in repentance our sins and 
shortcomings, and to ask God to forgive and save us.  
As for our brothers and sisters, we strive in love to help 
them as much as we can by being good examples for 
them. 
 

    We live in a society that believes in "instant 
gratification."  We want immediate results, and the 
word "instant" is attached to many products.  Doctors 
see many patients as a result of the pursuit of instant 
gratification. 
 

    The Prodigal Son also desired "instant gratification."  
He demanded from his father his share of the property, 
and when he received it, he ran away to enjoy it with 
his friends in "loose living."  But soon he ran out of 
money and found himself penniless, without friends 
and without a piece of bread to eat.  From being a 
prince he sank to the level of herdsman of pigs.  His 
suffering brought him to his senses.  He remembered 
who he was, what he had in his father's home, and how 
lovingly and generously his father had treated him- 
even in his rebellion.  The Prodigal Son repented for 
his actions and was ready now to suffer the 
consequences.  He only wanted to return to his 
paternal home- even as a servant! 
 

    When God visits us with disciplinary action, He does 
not want our humiliation, but our salvation.  As soon 
as we return to Him, He runs to us to welcome us,  
restore us, and make us again His beloved sons and 
daughters.  God does not keep a list of our sins and 
does not hold grudges against us as we humans tend to 
do. 
 

    The father accepted the repentance of his Prodigal  
continued page two 
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Son, forgave him, and restored him as a member of His 
loving family.  But the older son did not welcome his 
younger brother.  He let his father know of his dislike for 
his younger brother, for wasting the paternal property, 
and for the shame he brought to the family. The older 
son complained even about his father, that he did not 
throw a party for him and his friends.  The father 
corrected him and told him that when we live in the 
family home, all the resources and blessings of the family 
are ours.  He told him he ought to forgive and accept his 
brother because he had learned his lesson.  He had 
already suffered the consequences of his sins, and he now 
needed love and acceptance. 
 

    With the parable of the Prodigal Son, God wants to 
teach us to curb our rebellious thoughts and actions, to 
repent and return to God, if we have run away from Him 
and His Church, For there is no lasting life away from 
Him.   
 

    We should not be self-righteous toward those who 
have found their way back to their home and Church, but 
instead count our blessings and be thankful to God for 
His grace that has enabled us to remain steadfast in the 
faith. 
 

With Love, 
Fr. John Angelis 
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As I write this article we are still 
greeting each other with%best wishes 
for the New Year.  As people 
continue to discuss their New Year 
resolutions it becomes apparent that 
this is indeed a time of change, of 
new beginnings, and transitions 
from the old to the new.  
  
Our community has been 
experiencing a season of change for 
some time.  Some changes have 
been expected and planned for, 
whereas others have been 
unexpected. 
   
Over the course of 2009 we bore 
witness to Father PaulÕs transitions 
that touched his personal life and in 
some ways ours as well.  In turn, we 
have been blessed to have Father 
John step in as our Proistamenos.  
In the few weeks I have known him 
it has been a pleasure to see him  
 

provide the type of leadership 
needed for our community.  
 
We have been blessed with the 
arrival of Father Dimosthenis and 
his family.  I am pleased to see 
members of our Parish step forward 
to help Father and his family adjust 
to life in our country and to 
facilitate their integration into our 
community.  Please continue to do 
so.  Bravo to members of our parish 
who went out of their way to help 
Father as he patiently worked 
through what was an unexpectedly 
protracted VISA process.  
  
Last year, some of the most 
rewarding spiritual experiences I 
had were associated with the Bible 
studies we held within our 
community.  Last month our Bible 
study group studied the Epistle of St 
James.  A number of verses Òhit 
homeÓ for me such as ÒDo not 
merely listen to the word, and so 
deceive yourselves.  Do what it 
says.  Anyone who listens to the 
word but does not do what it says is 
like a man who looks in a mirror 
and, after looking at himself, goes 
away and immediately forgets what 
he looks like.Ó 1:21-24.   
  
Another verse that resonated with 
me, again found in St. James, 
referenced the need to ÒTame the 
TongueÓ.  ÒWith the tongue we 
praise our Lord and Father, and 
with it we curse men, who have 
been made in GodÕs likeness.  Out 
of the same mouth comes praise 
and cursing.  My brothers, this 
should not be.  Can both fresh 
water and salt water flow from the 
same spring?  My brothers, can a fig 
tree bear olives, or a grape vine bear 
figs?  Neither can a salt spring 
produce fresh waterÓ 3:9-12.   
  
Having read over these and other 
verses several times, it has given me 
pause to consider how I should 
relate to people in my family, work, 
and our Parish.  I encourage those 
of you that have not had an 
opportunity to participate in a Bible 
study group to do so.  It can  
 

provide an opportunity for you to 
connect to our Faith in new and 
meaningful ways as well as to 
strengthen your bonds with others 
in the community.  I look forward 
to continuing to participate in Bible 
studies during 2010. 
  
Beyond transitions associated with 
the clergy in our Parish, members of 
our Holy Trinity community have, 
to different degrees, been affected 
by the downturn in the global 
economy.  These have not been easy 
times for many, and a dip in 
Stewardship can be associated with 
the level of economic uncertainty.  I 
appreciate the gifts that each of us is 
able to make and I pray that 
collectively between both the 
Stewardship and the Festival efforts 
we will be able continue to garner 
the resources needed to meet the 
spiritual needs and to deliver 
tangible services that our 
community needs.    
  
By the time you receive this 
newsletter your Parish Council will 
have spent time together in retreat 
at Camp Angelos. Our objective is 
to identify key issues affecting our 
community and to set clear 
objectives for us to work on during 
2010 and beyond.  We will 
communicate these objectives in the 
next issue of Dynamis.   
 
Our Church has been elevated to a 
Cathedral and we collectively 
continue to internalize what that 
means and what it is we are being 
called to accomplish.  I pray that 
over the course of the year you will 
see changes and transitions that will 
be for the benefit of our Church 
Community.  
  
Again Happy New Year to all and I 
look forward to our journey 
together. 
  
  
Faithfully, 
  
Nick Triantafillou 
Parish Council President 



Our People 
 

Vevee Aspros would like to thank 
all the parishioners, Fr. Paul, Fr. 

Ted, Gerontissa Efpraxia and the 
sisters of St. John’s Monastery for 

the prayers, visits, cards and 
phone calls at the hospital and 
during her recovery at home. 

Spotl ight on one of 
our parishioners: 

Katherine Poulos 
 Three years ago, at age 88, 
Katherine Poulos decided to get her 
first job.  That move has turned out 
extremely well.  Now at age 91, 
Poulos is still doing the job at 
Karussos Hair Odyssey in Lake 
Oswego. 
 ÒI love it,Ó said Poulos. 
ÒThe girls are so nice here. I really 
like the social life. I also like 
watching The Food Channel with 
them, especially when itÕs about 
Greek food.Ó 
 As good as Poulos is at 
relating to the hair stylists and 
clients, she also works hard washing 
and folding towels, wraps and 
aprons. She is very much 
appreciated by her employer, son-
in-law Mike Karussos.  While this is 
her first foray into the job market, 
Poulos worked hard as a wife and 
mother of four children for 65 
years. She performed such amazing 
feats as always having her husbandÕs 
dinner ready at 5:30 every night for 
years. 

 But her husband George 
died three years ago. Even though 
she had a good home with her 
daughter Elena and son-in law, 
there was a gap in KatherineÕs life. 
Karussos had a way to fill it. 
 ÒThis is her first job outside 
the home, but she has a whole lot of 
life experience,Ó Karussos said. ÒShe 
decided to come here. Otherwise, 
she would be home alone, because 
weÕre all here.Ó 
 ÒThey work,Ó Poulos said.  
ÒThey suggested I come here and 
help, and I love it.  I have good 
bosses.Ó 
 Even when she is not 
working, Katherine stays busy.  She 
reads through a novel in just three 
or four days, and she is a fan of TV 
game shows like Jeopardy. 
 ÒI like it when someone 
goes on who doesnÕt look like he 
knows beans. But then he wins!Ó 
 Still, Poulos is now a 
working girl.  ÒShe works four, five, 
even six days a week, from 9:30 to 5 
PMÓ, Karussos said.  ÒShe usually 
works four days a week,Ó said her 
daughter Elena Karussos.  ÒBut she 
would work six days a week if she 
could.Ó 
 Except from the Lake Oswego 
Review, Thursday, December 24, 2009.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Girls, be sure to invite your dads 
to the Father-Daughter Dance that 
will be Saturday, February 13 at 
7:30 PM in the small hall here at 
Holy Trinity.  Please RSVP to the 
church office at 503-234-0468 to 
let us know you’re coming so we 
can plan. Thank you. 

Blankets for the 
Needy 
 

Every year during Christmas, the 
Holy Trinity community allocates 
$2,000 to purchase and distribute 
brand-new blankets to the needy.  
This year 162 blankets were donated 
to the following organizations:  
Salvation Army Family Center, 
Raphael House, Portland Rescue 
Mission, Letty Owings Center, 
Medical Teams International and 
JOIN.  Several of these 
organizations cater to mothers and 
children and they are very 
appreciative of the warmth these 
blankets provide during the cold 
weather. A special thanks to Jim 
Zumwalt of JC Penney for the 
additional cost discount.   
Festival Disbursement Committee 
 
 

Endowment Fund – 
A Brief History of 
Contributions and 
Investment Returns 
 
In 1991 the Holy Trinity Parish 
Assembly decided to set aside a 
portion of the Greek Festival net 
proceeds into a savings fund.  In 
1994 the HT Parish Assembly 
officially established the Endow-
ment Fund (EF) which was to 
receive 30% of the Greek FestivalÕs 
net proceeds.  In 1998 the HT 
Parish Assembly established the 
Endowment Fund Board (EFB).  
 
The EFB follows guidelines 
approved by the HT Parish 
Assembly including the following:  
 
The EF is not intended to supple-
ment or replace HTÕs stewardship 
income.  The EF has been estab-
lished with the objective to achieve 
and promote the religious, 
educational and philanthropic 
objectives of the Holy Trinity Greek 
Orthodox Cathedral of Portland 
Oregon as well as those of other 
charitable organizations of interest 



to the parish.  In addition to 
accepting proceeds from Greek 
Festival, the EF can receive gifts 
from other donors and is able to 
accommodate donorsÕ wishes within 
reason.  Income generated from the 
proceeds of the Greek Festival is to 
be used exclusively for the benefit 
of the Church.  Income generated 
from other sources may be used for 
the benefit of any charitable, 
educational and philanthropic 
organization of interest to the 
Church.  Of course, donors can 
specify the beneficiary of their gift. 
 
Since its inception the EF has 
received contributions amounting to 
$792,886.  As of November 30th, 
2009, the EFB has managed to grow 
the funds by $443,783 and has 
distributed $101,100 to HT.  The 
EF will distribute an additional 
$35,000 to various ministries in the 
near future.  Today the EF is valued 
at $1,135,569.   
 
The following is a breakdown of the 
contributions received by the EF to 
date: 
  
Total Greek Festival 
Proceeds (1994 to 2006)  

$ 689,243 

Endowment Fund 
Board member 
donations 

$7,500 

Other community 
member donations 

$500 

Robert Hennigsen  Trust $95,643 
Total Deposits $ 792,886 
  
 
The EFB invites members of the 
community to consider the EF in 
their present charitable giving 
and/or their estate planning.  As 
you can see from the information 
provided above, your gifts, through 
the EF, support ministries of the 
Church today and in the future.    
 
Submitted by the Endowment Fund 
Board 
December 14th 2009 
 
Stefanos Vertopoulos 
Nick Fkiaras 
Nick Triantafillou 

 

Montessori Preschool: Agia 
Sophia Academy has immediate 
Montessori preschool openings, 
thanks to the recent addition of a 
new certified teacher! If you have a 
3-year-old or early 4-year-old, please  
call 503.641.4600 or stop by ASA 
and pick up an application packet. 
Apply today to reserve a spot!  
For more information about our 
Montessori Preschool visit: 
www.agiasophiaacademy.org. 
 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

An Orthodox School-
An Excellent Choice! 
By Presvytera Stacey Dorrance 
 In my twenty years of 
raising children, I have experienced 
homeschooling, public schooling, 
private schooling (Christian, non-
Orthodox), and Orthodox 
schooling. Hands down, if I had my 
choice, my children would have 
started and remained in an 
Orthodox school. Why? I am glad 
you asked. I would like to share 
some of my thoughts and 
experiences with you. Two of my 
children had the blessing of 
attending Agia Sophia Academy in 

their primary school 
years (K-3rd and 4th-
5th). We have a 
unique opportunity, 
here in the Portland 
metro area, to send 
our children to this 
fine school. But why 
pay private school 
prices when you can 
attend your 
neighborhood school 
for free? Why not 
attend another of the 
myriads of non-
Orthodox schools 
available to us in this 
city?    
 There are 
several reasons why 
Agia Sophia is the 
finest choice for our 
children. First of all, 
Orthodoxy affects the 
whole of our life, 
from the first to the 

last waking moments of each and 
every day of our life.    
 Orthodoxy is not a 'Sunday 
only,' faith. In historically Orthodox 
lands, especially in past generations, 
so many aspects of a person's life 
could be informed by his Orthodox 
faith. Meals and celebrations were 
built around the church calendar. 
Almost every important life event 
was connected to one's faith in 
Christ and to His Church. Life, 
culture, language and faith were 
interwoven in a way that was 
naturally and holistically Orthodox. 
What the faithful planted, what they 
sang, what they thought and how 
they acted were influenced by the 
faith that existed in those countries 
for hundreds, even thousands of 
years.   
 So, fast forward to the 
present day in the 'Diaspora,Õ that is, 
to a place where Orthodox 
Christianity is not the long-
established, traditional religion. 
Most of us don't have a church 
down the road but rather twenty or 
more minutes away. We don't hear 
the church bells ring on the various 
feast days. We may or may not be 
able to celebrate the Divine 



Liturgies for the myriad of festal 
celebrations of our Orthodox Faith. 
Agia Sophia offers our children 
daily prayer, Bible reading, the 
chanting of hymns, the learning of 
the various Saints and their 
contributions to mankind. Only a 
fraction of these things can be 
learned in a half-hour Sunday 
School lesson.  
 The study of the Greek 
language, Latin, Mythology, Ancient 
History, Art, Music, Culture, 
Orthodox Christian Faith and 
various other subjects, hailed as key 
to a holistic education. These 
subjects are not available to most 
children in present-day educational 
institutions, but are considered core 
at Agia Sophia. In addition, the 
students at ASA excel above grade-
level in the areas of mathematics, 
science and reading. The study of 
prominent figures and topics not 
only of the modern world but also 
of the ancient world are 
emphasized. The opportunity to 
learn, discuss, synthesize, write 
about and internalize right teaching 
and philosophy are standard to our 
school, which is imbued with an 
Orthodox ethos. One year, my son 
wrote, directed, and acted in his 
own play which was inspired by a 
Greek Myth. Everything from the 
names of the actors to their 
costumes was planned by my son. 
This is only possible in a school 
which values smaller classroom size, 
creativity, history as living, and who 
view children as co-operators with 
God in shaping their own destinies.
 Is Agia Sophia perfect? No 
educational institution is. Is it 
struggling? Every new school faces 
tremendous challenges as well as 
opportunities. Can it become better? 
With your support and help it can! 
Financially, the school can always 
use more support. Enrollment 
numbers would be even stronger if 
more Orthodox families would take 
advantage of the wonderful 
education offered by this fine, 
growing, educational institution.  
Can you make a difference beyond 
this? Absolutely! Word of mouth is 
an excellent way to spread the word 

about this gem of a school. 
Consider offering your talents in the 
areas of advertising or event 
committees, grant writing, or ASAÕs 
Greek Cultural Program. 
 Call or email our principal, 
Elisha Lubliner, at 503-641-4600 or 
Elisha@agiasophiaacademy.org if 
you would like to experience the 
school first hand. Metropolitan 
Gerasimos recently visited the 
school and was very touched by his 
experience. He exclaimed that all of 
us (Orthodox Christians) should be 
supporting this vital ministry of the 
Portland Orthodox community. We 
should all search our hearts and 
consider what we can do to help 
make Agia Sophia a beacon of light 
in the world. 
 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

DAUGHTERS OF 
PENELOPE 

TROY CHAPTER #32 
ANNUAL 

SCHOLARSHIP 
LUNCHEON 

Pastitsio 
(meat or vegetarian) 
Salad Ð Bread  
Kourbedie 
 

Take out available 
 

SUNDAY,  
FEBRUARY 14, 2010 

 

HOLY TRINITY 
CATHEDRAL HALL 

 

Following services 
 

Holy Trinity Dance Group 
ÒHARAÓ will perform 

 

Adults $10.00 
Children under 12: $5.00 
 

RAFFLE of several great items!  
Donation $3.00 each ticket or 2 
for $5.00.   
Drawing at the luncheon 
 

FREE RAFFLE of stuffed 
animals for children 8 years and 
under. 

The Hellenic-American Cultural 
Center & Museum will be 
unveiling their newest exhibit, 
"Savor the Flavors of Greece", 
which begins Feb. 6th, and will 
run through June. This exhibit will 
weave together a display of Greek 
agricultural products, foods and 
wines along with a collection of 
antique kitchen items and utensils 
which reflect the rhythms of life in 
Greek village kitchens. Our local 
cookbook authors will also be 
featured, along with a display of 
their work. 
 

"Savor the Flavors of 
Greece" 

Exhibit-Reception 
February 6, 2010 
1:00 - 3:00 p.m. 

Holy Trinity Cathedral  
St. Demetrios Hall 

  
Philoptochos Flavor It Greek! 
Cookbook Committee invites you 
to a reception on Saturday, 
February 6, 2010 from 1:00 to 3:00 
p.m.  Complimentary mezethes 
and refreshments will be served.  
You will have an opportunity to 
view this most special exhibit.  
Come and "savor the flavors." 
 



 

 
 
A PHILOPTOCHOS 
WOMEN'S LENTEN 
RETREAT 
 
" Icons and Mirac les in  
the Orthodox  Church" 

 
DATE :   Sat . Feb . 27 , 

2010 
 

TIME :  9: 30 a .m .-2:00 p.m. 
 

Holy Tr ini ty Cathedral , 
Smal l Ha l l  

 

Join Philoptochos and other 
Orthodox women for the 
provocative presentation by 
Father John P. Angelis and clergy 
including the role of icons in our 
church and miracles in our faith; 
when they present themselves 
and when they don’t; how we 
should “understand” miracles and 
more.  The retreat will include 
interactive discussions 
culminating with the "6th HOUR 
SERVICE"  (10 minute service 
including 3 Psalms and several 
Prayers) along with the 
presentation of an icon with tears 
recently given to Holy Trinity.  
Refreshments and a lenten lunch 
will also be served.  
 
All Orthodox women welcome; 
invite your friends.   
Small $ charge for lunch. 
RSVP to Stacey Gianopoulos 
503-635-7836 or 
butterqueen@comcast.net 

 
 
 
 
BLESSINGS AND  
THANK YOUS 
 
I recently had the opportunity to 
visit another community and 
someone there mentioned how they  
seem to Òtake 1 step forward and 2 
steps backÓ.  We are blessed at 
Holy Trinity to have a forward-
thinking Philoptochos Board and 
member-ship and a parish that 
helps our work.  THANKS TO 
ALL for supporting JanuaryÕs 
Vasilopita celebration, the 
loukoumathes sale and the Three 
Hierarchs Education luncheon. 
 

PHILO MEMBERSHIP 
DRIVE.  Please send in your 2010 
membership envelopes to the 
Church office.  We will be printing 
a MEMBERSHIP DIRECTORY 
soon and all current members will 
be listed. 
 

Tues. Feb. 2  PHILO BOARD 
MEETING ÐSmall Hall 7:00 
p.m. 
 

With faith & love in Christ,  
Paula D. Diamond 
Philoptochos President 
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 Politiki Kouzina  
…is the heartwarming story of Fanis, a forty year old 
astrophysics professor, who journeys back to his 
childhood home thirty years after his family is 
deported from Istanbul.  

The movie portrays Fanis’ relationship with his 
beloved grandfather, the pain he suffered from being 
thrown out of Turkey, and the difficulties his family 
faced as they adjusted to life in Greece. 

 

HACCM GREEK FILM SERIES 
2010 

 Join us for the screening of our first film in our 2010 film series:   

Politiki Kouzina - A Touch of Spice  

Directed by: Tassos Boulmetis      Starring: George Corraface, Ieroklis Mihailidis, and Rena Louizidou 

 

DATE:  Feb. 26, 2010 @ 7:00pm  
ADMISSION: $10.00  
LOCATION: HACCM - Holy Trinity 
Cathedral For ticket info contact: 
Chrysanthi Voreas 503.939.1469                     
Erna Walter 503.278.0700                                      
Or Sundays after church 

 

**This film is not rated 
and does contain some 
nudity. 
 
 

Refreshments and child care for kids 5+ available 



Jr. & Sr. GOYA Snow Day 

at Mt. Hood 

Saturday, February 6 

Meet at the church at 8:00 AM 
RSVP to Lori Avgerakis at 503-635-1087 



Home Bible Study Fellowship Network  
at Holy Trinity Cathedral 

 
 
 

We are pleased to announce the 
resumption of our Home Bible Study 
Network at Holy Trinity!  Each Home 
Bible Study Fellowship will be meeting 
once or twice a month during the months 
of February-June.  During this time, the 
Home Bible Study Fellowships will be 
focusing on the Acts of the Apostles.   
 

Each Fellowship will be led by a lay 
facilitator, and the clergy will be 
circulating among the Home Bible Study 
Fellowships to answer questions and 
offer support.  This promises to be a 
wonderful opportunity for members of 
our community to come together to read 
the Bible and understand its meaning in a 
deeper way, as well as strengthening 
bonds of friendship and support. 
 

   Icon for the 1st Sunday of Lent – Sunday of Orthodoxy  
 
We encourage you to attend the first meeting of the Home Bible Study Fellowship in your 
neighborhood.   
 

Please call the facilitator of the Home Bible Study Fellowship you wish to attend to RSVP, so 
that he or she will know how many to expect. 
 
 
 

N.W. Portland 
Location: Lampros home, 13542 NW Countryview Way, Portland, OR   97229   
Phone:  503-645-3136 
Meeting Dates:  (Mondays)  January 11 and 25; February 8 and 22; March 8 and 22 
 
(continued on back) 

 
N.E. Portland 
Location:  Alternating between Ossey and Gjinos/Hieronymus homes 
Ossey home:  4431 NE Alameda Drive    
Phone:  503-282-6219 
Gjinos/Hieronymus home:  1506 NE Siskiyou Street   
Phone:  503-282-9265 
Meeting Dates:  (Wednesdays) January 20 (Gjinos/Hieronymus home) - no February meeting 
  March 17 (Ossey home) 
Time:  6:45 PM 
 
 
S.W. Portland 
Location: Alternating between Lingas and Triantafillou homes – will study the I John Epistle 
Lingas home: 5260 SW Humphrey Blvd., 97221    
Phone:  503-292-0451 
Triantafillou home:  4133 SW 41st Place, 97221   
Phone:  503-234-8948 
Meeting Dates:  (Mondays) January 18 (Lingas home)  February 22 (Triantafillou home) 
 
 
S.E. Portland 
Location: Murdoch home, 5735 SE 23rd Avenue,  97202    
Phone:  503-239-6862 
First meeting date: Tuesday, January 26; For February and March call ahead for dates  
Time:  7:00 PM 
 
 
Lake Oswego 
Location: varies.  Call Sophia Kondoleon (503-635-5652) or Christine Rulli (503-635-4743)  
First meeting date:  Friday, January 22 @ home of Katina Joannides & Dave Erlandson 
Call for additional dates and locations. 
 
 

 
Vancouver 
Location:  Vertopoulos home, 18616 SE 14th Circle, Vancouver, 98683 
Phone:  360-883-6438 
Meeting dates: 2nd & 4th Thursday of each month - January 21, 2010 first meeting 
Time:  6:45 PM 
 



Seniors Christmas 
Dinner at the Old Spaghetti 

Factory. On Friday, December 18, 
2009 the Seniors had dinner at the 
Old Spaghetti Factory and stayed to 
watch the Christmas boats going up 
and down the Willamette River.  !

It was a wonderful night and we 
wish to thank John and Sandy 
Somarakis for footing the entire bill 
for this delightful dinner.!

 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Feast of Theophany            
Wednesday, January 6, 2010 
His Eminence Metropolitan 
Gerasimos celebrated the Divine 
Liturgy and the First Blessing of the 
Waters.  

         Blessing of the Waters 

Chanters with guest chanters from 
Cappella Romana 

         Blessing of parishioners 

 

The service was followed by a 
luncheon prepared by Tom 
Meletis and George Papas. 
              Photos by Peter Corvallis 

 

Theophany 
Celebration at Holy 
Trinity, Sunday, 
January 10, 2010        

Fr. John with children for Epiphany 
Celebration  

--------------------------------------------- 

GOYA Winter 
Camp at Camp 
Angelos, December 
26-29, 2009  


